Academic Advisory Council

Friday, October 19, 2007 – 1:30 p.m.

Knight Campus – Room #1040

Meeting Highlights

Grade Descriptions
The following changes were discussed:

· N/S Grade

Bill Squizzero indicated that the N/S grade was not listed in the catalog.  The Council thought that N/S should denote No Show instead of Failed to Attend.   This grade should only be used for mid-term grading and then be converted to a N/A as a final grade.  Chris Jenkins pointed out that the N/S grade has student financial aid implications.  She suggested that if all faculty entered a N/S after the third week of class, affected students can be notified.  Joe Allen suggested that this affects budget forecasting for CCRI to determine future revenue.  Perhaps this can be implemented for the Spring 2008 semester.  VP Morgan asked John Panciza to speak on the N/S grade issue at the November Department Chairs’ Council meeting.
· S (satisfactory) and U (unsatisfactory) Grades – Council’s suggested wording:

Satisfactory: Completion of a designated course

Unsatisfactory: Completion of a designated course
· I/C (Incomplete Continuing)

Joe Allen indicated that this grade is not exclusive to Math Lab grading, but as the catalog states: Allowed for students in the Math Lab and other non-traditional, self-paced courses.  Permits a student to continue a course while satisfactorily progressing toward completion of course objectives.  Examples of other non- traditional, self-paced courses are developmental reading and writing.  VP Morgan asked the Council to be prepared to vote on this issue at the December meeting.
+/- Committee
Professor Every spoke to the Council and explained that instituting the +/- grading system would be a much more accurate assessment of students’ progress and in the end, being fair and equitable for the student population.  He indicated that CCRI should follow this grading trend that many institutions have adopted.  This Committee has not met as yet, but members have been identified. John Panzica mentioned in his teaching experience that this grading system hurts the student more than helps.  He cited a recent survey that showed this to be true (Note: John will forward this information to the Council). Also, from his administrative side it would increase transcripts to two (2) full pages and also increasing mailing expense.  Ailton Barbosa (Liston Campus Student Government Representative) was in favor of the +/- grading system indicating that it will provide more incentive for improving grades. Lou Pullano mentioned that +/- grading would not be significant in defining sports eligibility for students.  His advice to any student would be to not get a C-.
 VP Morgan suggested that Co-Chairs Every and Mullaney report their findings to the Council at the December meeting and that the Council be prepared to vote on this issue.
December Mid-Term Grades

Paula Marcello requested that when determining final grade due dates for the fall semester, consideration be given to those instructors giving essay exams which necessitates additional time to assess.  She suggested that perhaps the date be moved to December 27th or 28th instead of December 24th.  Chris Jenkins explained that moving the date would not allow sufficient time for financial aid students to submit their denial appeals.  VP Morgan suggested that this topic be tabled to the December meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.
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NEXT MEETING:

Friday, December 21, 2007 – 1:30 p.m.

Knight Campus – Room #1040

Please note change of location to Knight Campus

